

Ysgol Penmorfa

Newsletter

21st April 2023 (No. 26)









1F had great fun experiencing Irish dancing. A big thankyou to Miss







Please note:

School dinners are FREE for all Foundation Phase pupils (Reception, Year 1 and Year 2) If you would like your child to have a free lunch just let the class teacher know.

We are delighted with our recent Estyn inspection report. Please find link below.

https://www.estyn.gov.wales/system/files?file=2023-03/Inspection%20report%20Ysgol%20Penmorfa%202023.pdf

We are really pleased that it reflects the hard work of our team to ensure that we are 'Making the Most of Everyone'! It was rewarding that the team of inspectors were able to identify areas as exemplary practice resulting in two case studies for Estyn.

I'd also like to take this opportunity to thank the staff who have helped support and drive the school forward. We are lucky to have an exceptional team here at Penmorfa.

We will not be resting on our laurels but looking forward to maintain and improve standards, making education a rewarding and happy experience for our pupils.

Please note we are also delighted that DCC have agreed to look at our carpark within the next 12 months.





Picnic in the Park

We will be holding a family picnic on our school field to celebrate the Coronation of King Charles III and Queen Camilla. This will take place on Friday 5th May at 2pm. Details will be similar to last year when we celebrated the Jubilee and all parents will be required to sign in and out. Please come and celebrate with us! Class teachers will send out details of food items needed for each class. Unfortunately, we will not be able to wheel the dinner tables out as they were damaged last year so please could your child either bring

in a blanket to sit on or bring one when you come to join us. Diolch.

We look forward to seeing you at the picnic!

Please can you make sure that your child brings a water bottle to school especially as we move into the summer and the weather will hopefully improve. We have a number of water stations in school for pupils to fill up with water but unfortunately, we do not have any spare cups or bottles in school if the children don't bring their own in. Thanks for your cooperation and understanding.



Ymadrodd y Wythnos

Mae rhaid i ni .. (We must ..)

Sawl sy yn y llun?

(How many ... in the picture?)

Dw i'n teimlo (I Feel)

Making the Most of Everyone

Happy Birthday

Bradley C - 17th April

Charlie G – 17th April

Shelby M - 17th April

Melita D – 19th April

Oliver L - 20th April

Penblwydd Hapus

Important dates for your diary

Monday 24th April

Y1 & Y2 Forest School/Life Skills

PTA meeting in Training Room 2pm – All welcome

Tuesday 25th April

Y3 & Y5 Forest School/Life Skills/Builders Yard

Coffee Morning 9.15am in the training room

A warm welcome to all!

Wednesday 26th April

Reception Forest School/Life Skills

Solihull Workshop AM

Jaydon Paddock sponsorship

PC Manus to Y1 & Y2

Thursday 27th April

Y6 & Y4 Forest School/Life Skills/Builders Yard

Y3 Swimming

Years 3 & 5 (Cluster) Can Sing Jamboree at Ysgol Penmorfa

Friday 28th April

Years 4 & 6 (Cluster) Can Sing Jamboree at Ysgol Bodnant

Y3 Cricket Wales session